
Email correspondence sent 8/27/12 

 

Subject: Meeting with MTSD Business Manager 

 

Good Day Mr. Golde, 

It is with regret that I have to write to you relative to the non-response from Ms. L. 

Lincoln, Business Manager MTSD. 

Let me explain; I called Ms. Lincoln on July 31, 2012 to schedule a meeting with her 

and discuss some of the financial issues including expenses of the school district. I 

left a voice phone message. This was immediately after the full Board meeting on 

July 30, 2012 and the vote on the construction project. 

I then called on or about August 9, 2012 and spoke to someone in the office and the 

representative stated Ms. Lincoln was not in the office to call back next week.  

I then called back on August 16th and the representative, Susan, stated Ms. Lincoln 

was not in the office either Friday or Monday. I left a message, with Susan, for Ms. 

Lincoln to return my call on Tuesday, August 21st.  

As of this past Friday, August 24th, Ms. Lincoln has not called me or left a message 

on my home voice mail messaging service. This issue has been in limbo since July 31, 

2012. Why is this occurring? 

I, and many other residents and taxpayers, are finding it very difficult to receive an 

oral or written answer from members of the School District and School Board. 

This is exhibited by the fact on two occasions I sent written letters to Mr. Palermo, 

these letters were answered by Linda Sitter, Administrative Assistant in 

collaboration with the RTK Solicitor, T. Wachter.  

These requests were not necessary to obtain the legal services from the attorney. I 

simply asked several questions and Ms. Sitter, with the assistance of Mr. T. Wachter, 

interpreted my questions as asking for "documents". Please see attached my original 

letters and the response from Ms. Sitter. 

Why do you contact an attorney when all I or any resident or taxpayer are asking 

questions which can simply be answered with the truth and facts? 

You have stated, at a public meeting, that I was the cause of the increasing expenses 

and taxes of the School District, but in reality you have increased the legal expenses 

of the School District for unnecessary services when a taxpayer just asks questions. 

I would expect a returned phone call from either you or Ms. Lincoln relative to my 

request for a meeting with her on the topic of expenses in the School District. 



Your attention is greatly appreciated in this matter. 

Respectfully, 

Lou Aliota 

538 Margo Court 

Erie, PA 16505 

(814) 833-8235 

"Enlighten - Educate - Empower" 

"Plan - Prevent - Protect" 

 


